Sele Medical Practice
Patient Reference Group

Notes of the Meeting

Friday 15 May 2015 at 10.30 am

Present: Derek Bramley (DB), Jean Elphick (JE), Michael Elphick (ME) Joan McFarlane (JM), Dr Matt Walker (MW), Anne Brooks (AB)

Apologies: Elizabeth Fish, Jean Hensby, ,Leanne Dotchin (LD), David Clegg (DC), Sheila Dance (SD), Stephen Prandle (SP), Bob Potter (BP),
Notes of the last meeting (15 February 2015)
All items covered by the agenda.

Northumberland Patient forum 29 April 2015
JM and JH had attended the meeting at the Mart where much was made of the new hospital at Cramlington which opens on Monday 15 June.
There were significant concerns about ambulance transport potentially being diverted to Newcastle in an emergency rather than heading straight back to Tynedale.

Patients had been reassured that they were unlikely to notice any real change in service provision and that an ambulatory care unit was being established to provide follow up care as required.

A question and answer document 

Online access to medical records

Immunisation history has been added to the online record so far.  JE and ME agreed to test some aspects of their medical records in conjunction with MW and AB.
Newsletters/education sessions 

Wednesday 10 June Dr Walker – arthritis and joint pain

Wednesday 9 September Dr Frankel – bowels – fads and facts

The next newsletter will be issued in August and contains several items relating to comments received via the Friends and Family Test and our suggestion box to help patients better understand our systems.

Patient Letters

These are to be recirculated for comments to ensure that they can be fully understood by patients.

JM observed that because a significant amount of information was included in the NHS healthcheck result letter, it was confusing.
Practice Update

The group was informed of changes to GP staffing.  
Hexham is hoping to have a DEXA (bone) scanner installed soon so that patients can be assessed locally rather than having to travel to North Tyneside.

The Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) which inherited a budgetary deficit of £6m in 2013/14 broke even in 2014/15 as a result of careful management and allocation of resources.

The practice is working towards ‘Dementia Friendly’ status with initial training about to take place.

Next Meeting:

Friday 21 August at 10.30am

Wednesday 11 November at 10.30am
